Hebron Park Board Meeting Minutes

Date: 6/23/22

<u>In Attendance:</u> Linda B., Don E., Cathy N., John S., & Frank S.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:06 PM

Minutes for May Meeting: Minutes reviewed, motion to approve made by Don, Cathy 2nd.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Motion to approve treasurer's report and invoices made by Cathy, Don 2nd. Invoices – Motion to approve by Don, Cathy 2nd.

Old Business:

Discussion was had about where to purchase the plaques for the donated trees on Front Street and it was decided that Don would go to the place that has been used in the past to get examples, sizes and prices to be discussed at our next meeting.

Pickle Ball/tennis court was discussed and it was decided that for this year we will do the minimum of what it will take to restore the court and then after we see how much interest there is in the community we will decide if we want to do any major resurfacing etc. Don advised that he will be working on the court and will do the weed killing, minor surface repair and painting. Motion by Don, Cathy 2nd to purchase a tennis net from AAA because we have a credit with them in the amount of \$213.34, and purchase of paddles & balls from Gopher, and the paint needed for striping on court for a total sum not to exceed \$250.00. It was further decided that since it is late in the year, we will schedule the summer workshop for pickleball next year.

The flower bed areas at the Front Street project were discussed and it was decided that we would plant the areas ourselves instead of paying to have it done. Frank advised that if we do a weed kill this Fall and another in early Spring we should be able to begin putting in plants in Spring of 2023.

downspouts on the Pan Handle Depot and that there were no additional costs.

New Business:

Linda advised that Frank had donated a couple loads of scrap and John took it to the scrapper, it was sold for a total sum of \$321.40 which was donated to our gift fund.

Motion made by Don, Cathy 2nd, to purchase 6 new basketball nets to replace 2 in the parks and have extra on hand, plus a new wreath for Stagecoach Museum door not to exceed \$100.00.

We were advised that our share of the proceeds from Hebron Little League concession stand from movie nights this year was in the amount of \$300.00. Discussion was had that since 2 of our movies were fully sponsored this year, that we would like to donate our share back to the Little League. Motion was made by Cathy, Linda 2nd to donate the funds back to the Little League.

Discussion was had about the cost of building the shelter to be installed at the Trail. It was discussed that a portion of the costs would be the responsibility of the Parks Dept. but the matter was tabled until we find out what other costs are going to need to be covered to complete signage, etc. with the grant monies.

Meeting adjourned: 9:40 pm Motion to Adjourn by Don Linda 2nd.

Submitted:

 \circ

Cathy Neuffer/Secretary

Approved:

By: Le Blue

Linda Brebner, President